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ACADEMIC COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of November 18, 2003

	Present:

B. Balenko 

S. Barclay-Pereira

C. Byrne

J. Cramer

W. Crichlow

I. Dincer 

N. Fayyaz

M. Finlayson, Vice-Chair

M. Greenley


	R. Hinch

D. Holdway

B. Hunter

R. Levin

B. MacIsaac

J. Moretton

B. Muirhead

J. Perz

G. Pinkney


	G. Polonsky, Chair

B. Popham

T. Raffoul

T. Rogers

M. Rosen

B. Schell

W. Smith

D. Wallace, Secretary

E. Waller

	Recording Secretary: 

A. Mars
	Regrets:

G. Bereznai

O. Sanchez

A. Siddiqui
	


1.
CHAIR’S REMARKS 

The President reported on the early stages of the transition at Queen’s Park.  Discussions continue towards achieving a multi-year funding framework for UOIT.

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 21, 2003

The Minutes were approved with the following changes:

1)
Under item 5, “affirmative action and anti-racism” was replaced with “human rights.” 

2)
The following consent agenda items were approved:

· Course Proposal: Education and Schooling: The Historical and Social Context for Ontario Catholic Schools

· Course Proposal: Independent Study

· Regulations for the President’s List and Deans’ Honours Lists

· Calendar Changes

In response to a question, Dr. Finlayson indicated that a policy and procedures on Harassment and Discrimination are being drafted and will be brought forward to Academic Council.  

3.
INQUIRIES AND COMMUNICATIONS

3.1 COU COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS

This publication was included with the agenda for information.

4.
PROVOST’S REMARKS

Muslim Students – have asked for special consideration for the holy days of Ramadan.  Dr. Finlayson recommended, and there was agreement, that there be no evaluations during this period and that appropriate accommodations be made.  The Registrar was asked to communicate this information to instructors.

Canada Research Chair (CRC) – Prof. D. Holdway will be the University’s first CRC nominee.

Faculty Appointments – 24 tenure-stream appointments were approved last week.  Additional appointments will depend on January application data.

New Programs – every Faculty has developed or is developing new programs, which are in various stages of PEQAB and/or Ministerial approval.  Dr. Finlayson recommended that for the next stage of programs, the University pursue a new form of integrated programming with Durham College.

5.
CURRICULUM AND PROGRAM COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE

Dr. Finlayson confirmed that the process by which program changes will be made is: Faculty ( Provost’s Advisory Group ( Academic Council, after which the Provost will make the formal request to the Minister.  The following amendments will be made to the document:

· 1.a: “…non-degree programs and major changes to existing programs…and the adequacy of the plan for resources…”

· 1.c: “…academic units, including the promotion of complementary programming.”

· The Guidelines were detached from the Terms of Reference and were referred to the Committee for discussion.

	MOTION

#AC0035
	“That the Curriculum and Program Review Committee Terms of Reference be adopted as amended.”


CARRIED

6.
CURRICULUM AND PROGRAM COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP 

	MOTION

#AC0036
	“That the membership of the Curriculum and Program Committee be approved as circulated.”


CARRIED

7.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE

This item was tabled until the next meeting.

8.
RESEARCH BOARD MEMBERSHIP

	MOTION

#AC0037
	“That John Friedlan (School of Business and Information Technology) and Carolyn Byrne (School of Health Sciences) be added to the Research Board.”


CARRIED

9.
POLICY ON TECHNOLOGY AND WEB-CENTRIC TEACHING AND LEARNING 

Dr. Muirhead led the discussion on this new policy, which was a response to PEQAB’s request to delineate the University’s distinct mandate in this area.  An organization chart on I.T. operations will be provided for the next meeting. 

	MOTION

#AC0038
	“That the Policy on Technology and Web-centric Teaching and Learning be approved as amended.” (A revised version of the policy is attached.)


CARRIED

10.
OTHER BUSINESS

Library Resources – Prof. Dincer will consult with S.Barclay-Pereira on the availability of engineering library resources.

Course Evaluations – in response to a question, Dr. Wallace noted that a policy document has been drafted that will be circulated to the Deans for discussion within their faculty.

Charitable Event – Dean Byrne requested support for a Toy Drive being organized by UOIT staff.

11.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:07 p.m.
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